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October 14, 2017 

Minutes 

Proceedings of the Mayor’s Young Leaders Advisory Council taken on October 14, 2017 
in the Lynwood Roberts Room of City Hall, 117 W. Duval Street, Jacksonville, Florida 
commencing at noon. 

Committee Members Attending  

To be confirmed 

Staff Attending 

Chardae Chaney 

 
The meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m. by Chardae Chaney the program 
coordinator.  She introduced Lawsikia Hodges an attorney from the Office of General 
Counsel in the City Of Jacksonville. She discussed Roberts Rules of Order and how the 
council should operate effectively using these guidelines. She also provided handouts 
and practiced with the members.  
 
After Ms. Hodges completed her presentation, Scott Gann the President of the Mayor’s 
Young Leaders Advisory Council talked about his time being a part of the council for 
two years and his experience. After he spoke he opened the floor for the candidates 
who were interested in running for the office of the President, Vice President, Secretary, 
and 2 Ambassadors. Each candidate had two minutes to address the members and the 
members voted.  
 
The officers of the Mayor’s Young Leaders Advisory Council for 2017-2018 are: 
President- Darien Glover, Vice President-Haley Oglesby, Secretary-Christina Demps 
and 2 Ambassadors- Alexis Butler and Amann Doolabh. Once the officers were 
selected, the members met in their subcommittees. The committees are as: Issues, 
Project and Planning, Public Relations, Mayor’s Report, Data Research, Bylaws, and 
Finance.  The members also voted for committee chairs, co-chairs, and secretaries for 
each committee.  
 
The members made a motion for mental health to be the project for this year. The 
motion was seconded and the floor was open for discussion. The members voted and 
selected mental health for the project event that will be held in March. The members 



broke off into their subcommittees ad discussed themes and topics regarding mental 
health. The members discussed different ideas, but a motion was not made. 
 
There were announcements by Mrs. Chaney and the meeting was adjourned by the 
newly elected president.  
 
 
Next Meeting 
 
The next meeting of MYLAC is noon, November 18, 2017 at the usual City Hall Location 
in the City Council Chambers. 

 

 


